PIPE & NORTH PIPE LAKES PROTECTION & REHABILITATION DISTRICT

JUNE, 2003 NEWSLETTER
This newsletter contains considerable information of importance that may directly or indirectly affect you. Please read it thoroughly. Items covered by this newsletter include the following; details are in the body of the newsletter:

· Annual Picnic: There might not be one if someone does not volunteer to take charge of this event.

· Boat Parade: Scheduled for Saturday July 5, see attached flyer for details.

· The Lake Association will be disbanded and replaced by above named district.

· Lake Management District Budget is detailed which includes $6000 to be collected through taxes.

· Who are the commissioners of the Lake Management District?

· What is the mission of the Lake Management District?

· By-Laws of the Lake Management District are outlined.

· Date of next commissioner board meeting and a special meeting of the district.

· A research study has been done which concludes that lake water clarity is very significantly related to the price per foot of lakeshore.

ANNUAL PICNIC—IF there is to be a picnic, the date is set for August 16 at the County Line. We are going to move with the assumption (for awhile) that there will be a picnic; however, someone is needed to take charge of this event. IF (here is that word again) someone does not step forward by July 8 and take charge, the picnic will be canceled. I would personally hate to see this very successful and traditional event come to an end. Last year 250 or so of you participated and enjoyed the food, games, socializing, etc. So call me at 715-822-5317. Don’t be bashful, afraid or hesitant. Volunteers already signed up will complete a large amount of work and I will help with specific details and instructions and getting the game and door prizes. We, however, do need a few more people to set-up (2), serve food (2), organize the games (2-3) and clean-up (2). SOMEBODY PLEASE STEP UP. ALL members of the District are invited including those that do not live on the lakeshore. Assuming one of the 250 people who attended last year will serve as picnic chairman, I have attached a flyer containing all the details for the August 16 picnic.

BOAT PARADE—Joan Billig stepped-up and has taken charge of this event (THANKS JOAN). It is scheduled for Saturday, July 5 and the format is the same as in previous years. See the attached flyer for details.

LAKE ASSOCIATION—The future of the Lake Association was discussed at the May 31 meeting. Dick Hollar polled 8 of the 12 Districts in Polk County: five Districts directly sponsored social events, two had separate organizations sponsor social events and one had no social events. These events included pig roasts, boat parades, picnics, Christmas parties, fireworks displays, etc. Social events would also be allowed according to a legal opinion solicited during the formation of the District. Much discussion ensued as most could not see the need for two organizations, difficulties in getting leadership for two organizations, dues issues, etc. A motion was made and seconded to combine the Association and District, disband the Association, authorize the officers to close out all accounts, and transfer all remaining funds to the LMD. Motion was carried by a vote of 24 in favor, 0 opposed and 0 abstained.

LAKE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT BUDGET—There are no know projects at this time necessary for the continued maintenance or improvement of the lake or watershed area. However, it is necessary to carry on the lake water and stream water inflow sampling and analysis. Recall that we have a $22,000 Planning Grant from the DNR to do these things in 2003, plus other analysis and put together a Lake Management Plan that will guide our activities in the future. Continuing the sampling program in 2004 and beyond is important to build a good data base and spot trends before serious problems occur. Thus, the main budget item was to provide $5900 to carry on this activity in 2004. This cost was derived from the cost incurred this year as covered by the grant plus 10%. Additionally there are $410 additional expenses for postage, envelopes and other expenses. To pay for these expenses, it is necessary to raise $6000 through a tax levy. This results in an estimated levy of .0001543 based on the 2002 assessed value of the District (2003 figures are not yet available). What this means is that if your property has an assessed value of $100,000, your share of this $6000 would be $15.43. If $200,000, then $30.86; $400,000, then $61.82; $800,000 then $123.44. This budget was approved at the May 31 Annual Meeting.

LAKE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT COMMISSIONERS—Elected as commissioners at the Annual Meeting were Dick Braun, Carol Vantine and Dick Hollar. Doug Rouzer is the township representative and John Standing is the county representative.

MISSION STATEMENT—the following mission statement for the Pipe and North Pipe Lakes P & R District was also adopted at the Annual Meeting: The purpose of the Pipe & North Pipe Lakes Protection & Rehabilitation District is to improve and/or protect the waters and associated watershed area for the safe use and enjoyment of all.

BY-LAWS OF THE DISTRICT—A proposed set of By-Laws has been drawn up. About 90% of the articles/sections are taken directly (mostly word for word) from the state statutes that govern our organization. These By-Laws are patterned after those for Beaver Dam and Balsam Lake. Because these By-Laws are seven pages long, it gets rather expensive to just send the proposal to everybody; most of who would not read them anyway. It was suggested at the May 31 Annual Meeting that since state statutes govern us, we must follow those procedures and cannot change them with By-Laws. Therefore it was requested that we only note those items that are NOT included in the statutes for your review. You may request a copy of the full proposal by contacting Dick Hollar at 715-822-5317. When the By-Laws are officially approved by you, the people, copies will be available to all that want them. So, here goes.

Article I—Electors—this entire Article is taken from state statutes.

Article II—Voting—this article is taken from state statutes with some clarification of non-resident multiple owners. “When more than one name appears on the assessment roll prepared for purposes of real property taxation, Joint tenants or tenants-in-common shall select no more than two of the co-owners who shall represent them and shall each cast one vote.”

Article III—Annual Meeting and Budget Hearing-- this entire Article is taken from state statutes. 

Article IV—Powers of the District--this entire Article is taken from state statutes.

Article V—District Board of Commissioners-- this entire Article is taken from state statutes.

Article VI—Public Bidding—this article expands upon state statutes as follows:

Section 1 - Low Bid

All contracts exceeding $2,500 for work or materials shall be let by the Board to the lowest responsible bidder. The manner of soliciting bids and the determination of the responsibilities of the bidder shall be at the discretion of the Board. The procedures for public works under Sec. 86.29 shall be utilized to the extent feasible for large-scale projects. If a bid is accepted which exceeds any other bid by more than 20 percent, the Board must provide a written justification for Its action to the next annual meeting.

Section 2 - Security Bond

The Board shall require that every contracting party in contracts exceeding $5,000 give adequate performance and liability security at the time the party submits his bid.

Section 3 - Conflicts of Interest

Any commissioner shall abstain from voting on any matter before the Board In which he or she, as a private person, or in which any member of his immediate family (spouse, parents of a child) has a financial interest.

Article VII—Committees—not much is covered in state statutes about committees, so this article describes committees, their function, etc.

Section 1 - Elections

The chairperson shall appoint three or more electors who are not running for the office of commissioner to serve as the election committee. The committee shall distribute, collect, and count ballots at the annual meeting and report the results to the annual meeting.

Section 2 - Auditing

The Board shall have an annual audit of the financial transactions of the District prepared at the close of each fiscal year, which must be presented and submitted to the annual meeting. The Board shall determine if the audit is to be performed by an accounting firm or by a three-member elector committee.

Section 3 - Other Committees

The chairperson may appoint other committees, as he/she deems necessary to further the interests of the District.

Section 4 - Reporting

All committees shall report to the chairperson or the Board upon request and to the annual meeting.

Section 5 - Compensation

Committee members shall receive no remuneration for service to the District unless authorized at an annual meeting or special meeting. With prior approval from the Board, committee members may submit a voucher for actual and necessary expenses incurred while conducting the business of the District consistent with Article V, Section 7.

Section 6 - Terms of Members

All committee members shall serve at the pleasure of the chairperson, and may be replaced by him/her on an annual basis.

Article VIII—Miscellaneous Provisions—these items are not included in state statutes.

Section 1 - Adoption of By-Laws

These By-Laws may be adopted at any legal meeting of the District providing the proposed adoption was included in the notice. Adoption shall require a two-thirds vote of the voting electors, as defined herein, present at the meeting. The By-Laws shall become effective immediately upon passage.

Section 2 - Amending By-Laws
By-Law changes may be proposed by a majority of the commissioners or majority vote of the previous annual meeting. These by-laws may be amended at any legal annual meeting of the District providing the proposed change was Included in the notice. Amendments shall require a two-thirds vote of the electors present and voting at the meeting.

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE DISTRICT AND BOARD MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT—The Board has scheduled a Special Meeting of the District for 9:30 a.m. Saturday, August 2, 2003 at the Pipe Dream Center. Purpose of this meeting will be to amend the budget as approved at the May 31 Annual Meeting to include the effects of closing out the Association accounts and the transfer to the LMD account. Also the proposed set of By-Laws will be reviewed and voted upon. Any other business brought before the meeting will be considered. Prior to this Special Meeting, the Board will meet at 3:00 p.m. on Friday, August 1 at 2242 24th Street.

WATER QUALITY INFLUENCES PROPERTY VALUES—The following was taken from an article that appeared in the May 26, 2003 issue of the Minneapolis Star Tribune. The article was written by Tom Meersman. 

A study by researchers at Bemidji State University calculated how much property values would rise or fall on 37 lakes if water clarity improved or worsened. Researchers examined 1,205 residential property sales from 1996 to 2001 on lakes in the upper Mississippi River watershed. The land values were compared to water quality data for those lakes.

It was concluded that water clarity is very significantly related to the price per foot of lakeshore. Water clarity, a measure of how deep you can see into a lake, can be affected by pollution, erosion and other factors, including the removal of shore vegetation.

Leach Lake, for example, is clear to a depth of about 10 feet. The study said that if the water got clearer—so that you could see down another 3 feet—a lake property’s value would rise by $423 for each foot of frontage. If the lake’s clarity is reduced by more than 3 feet, the study said, it would cut values by $594 per frontage foot.

Other lakes would see less change in value. Ten Mile Lake in Cass County, which is clear to nearly 22 feet, would see shore frontage rise an estimated $9 per foot is its water became clearer. Land values would drop by about $11 per foot if the lake lost more than 3 feet of clarity.

Jane Van Hunnik, executive director of the Mississippi Headwaters Board, said the study could help property owners and elected officials understand that long-term economic value depends on wise decisions and about land use.

Dick’s note: This is one reason why we feel it is necessary to continue our testing and analysis program and why we have $6000 in tax money for the 2004 budget. For most of us, $15 - $45 is not asking a lot to help protect our investment.

DON’T FORGET THE BOARD MEETING ON AUGUST 1 AND THE SPECIAL MEETING ON AUGUST 2.

